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Dear Senator Campbell

I refer to your letter of 18 April 2000 seeking submissions from all portfolios on the broad question of accountability in relation to Government contracts and on the specific mechanism proposed by Senator Murray to enhance such accountability.  I understand that the Committee has extended the timeframe for a response on this matter.

In relation to Senator Murray's general business notice of motion 489, I have been advised by the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Commission (ATSIC) that the Commission already provides such information as part of its annual reporting process.

After its Annual Report is tabled in the Parliament, ATSIC places a comprehensive list of the contracts let by ATSIC during the reporting year on the Internet.  The list can be accessed through ATSIC's home page and includes:

· Supplier name

· Brief description of the goods/services the supplier is engaged to provide

· Total contract value

· Procurement process conducted for the supply of the service.

ATSIC also provides information in its Annual Report on contracts in accordance with the Annual Report Requirements guidelines issued by the Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet.

Further ATSIC notifies in the Commonwealth Purchasing and Disposal Gazette details of any contract arranged for supplies to be purchased where the total estimated value is $2,000 or more.  This information is publicly available on the Government contracts website:

www.contracts.gov.au
In relation to confidentiality provisions in contracts, for the most part ATSIC uses standard Commonwealth Government contracts.

Your letter also sought comments on the indexed list of file procedures.  ATSIC has been posting these lists on its Internet site.  It has had no requests from members of the public as a result of the publication of the list of files.  The information provided in the list is available also under the Freedom of Information Act 1982.

I hope these comments from ATSIC are of assistance to the Committee.  Thank you for the opportunity to comment.

Yours sincerely

SENATOR JOHN HERRON

